
May 05, 2023, NYCRGC Board of Directors Meeting 
 
Meeting Called to order at 6:40 pm. 
Board Attendees: Bruce Hill, Todd Corriveau, Bruce Ballard, John Pratt 
Absent: Ray Hill (sick) 
 
Old Business: 
1. Per last month’s club meeting, it was agreed that the use of metal targets is 

permissible in accordance with the stipulations outlined in the 2023 version of 
Range Rules (must use a minimum of AR500 steel). 

2. Question was brought up if we could possibly reuse the old range rule signs and get 
a new covering that could be put over the aluminum backer plates? Board 
Chairman, Bruce Ballard, will call the print shop and see if this could be done.   

3. Motion made to dedicate the Lower Range for trap and skeet only (shotgun aerial 
shooting) and move the shooting platform up to the Long Range. 

4. Club Raffle for 2023 – Agreed that we will have three tiers this year. First prize - 
Handgun, Second Prize-Long Gun, Third prize – Kayak.  The Club Officers agreed to a 
total budget of $1500 for the prizes.  Todd Corriveau and Bruce Hill will work to get 
prices for the firearms and Bruce Ballard will price out a kayak. 

5. We are still in need of donations for our Auction that is scheduled for the middle of 
July. We do not have as many items to sell as we have had in previous years. We will 
need to make a Go/No Go decision whether to hold this event at the next Club 
meeting in June.  

6. Our annual Spring Cleanup is planned for tomorrow; Saturday, May 06 from 8:30 am 
until 12:00 noon. We are asking for volunteers to help us out, please bring your own 
tools such as rakes and shovels.  

7. Update to the Club-By Laws – this a general review to see if there is anything that 
needs to be clarified, deleted, or added. Handwritten inputs should be submitted to 
the Board, Chairman, Bruce Ballard for update into a new master copy. 

 
New Business: 
1. We are planning a work party for Saturday, May 20, beginning at 8:30 am to install 

the backstop for the archery range and complete this project.  We also want to 
complete any remaining spring cleanup chores.  

2. A Hunter Safety Course is scheduled for Saturday, June 24. The Club Vice President, 
Shane Lamontagne, is taking the lead on this event, and additional details will be 
available soon. 

 
**The meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm. 

 


